MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING, WEDNESDAY, December 21, 2016
Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Paul Menne at the community meeting room.  Present were council members Randy Tiegs, James Brenno, Kelly Brain and Jeff Steinborn.  Also present were Police Chief Bruce Kelly, Robyn Geldner, Troy Schutte, Rich Hasken, Karl Haugen, Jane Qualey, Eileen Brandt and Baylye Andersen.
Motion Tiegs, seconded Steinborn to approve minutes from the November 16 and December 8, 2016 meetings.  Motion carried.
Chief Kelly reported on monthly activities, status and hiring of Karl Haugen as police chief effective January 1, 2017. Mayor Menne thanked Randy Tiegs and the City of Cleveland for their assistance.
Hearing of delinquent utility and refuse bills called to order-no comments or questions.  Motion Steinborn, seconded Tiegs to approve the assessments as submitted.  Motion carried.

Troy Schutte from Elite Sanitation appeared before the council to request transferring their refuse and recycling contract to Allied Waste Services of North America, LLC.  Motion Brenno, seconded Braun to approve the transfer.  Motion carried.

Jane Qualey presented information on solar options through her company MN Community Minnesota Solar.  She will be back at a later meeting to provide an update.
Review of the revised snow plow ordinance.

Motion Tiegs, seconded Braun to hold first reading or the snow removal ordinance, waive second reading and move for adoption upon publication.  Motion carried.  Ordinance was read, published December 28, 2016 and approved and adopted.

City Administrator reported on activity report, Wi-Fi project status, Tap sidewalk, trail (submitted January 13, 2017), handicapped access grant from the Minnesota Department of Transportation, Sibley County Municipalities meeting and MNDOT flood mitigation project.
Brenno and Tiegs reported on MRVPUC meeting and 2017 budget.  Mayor Menne appointed Wartman, Tiegs and Geldner to the MRCPUC Board effective January 3, 2017.  Motion Tiegs, seconded Braun to approve this appointment; motion carried.  Mayor Menne also thanked outgoing Council Members Jeff Steinborn and James Brenno for their 4 years of service on the MRVPUC and Henderson City Council.
Berberich reported on Pay Equity report and comparable worth compliance.  Motion Steinborn, seconded Brenno to approve the 2016 Pay Equity compliance report as submitted.  Motion unanimously carried.

Menne and Braun report on Personnel Committee with employee duty and salary recommendations-extensive discussion on this recommendation.  Motion Brenno, Steinborn to accept the recommendation as presented; motion carried.

Berberich and Steinborn presented HHPC information.  There will be a hearing on adding the Joseph R. Brown House on South 5th street to the local designation registry on February 8.
Brenno and Tiegs reported on the Henderson Park Board meeting held earlier in the evening; Eileen Brandt presented end of year Pride report including volunteer hours.  The Henderson Community Foundation is reviewing a grant application that would allow for a grant of up to $10,000 to do Bender Park improvements enhanced by trailhead and kiosk improvements. The TAP grant will help if funded will assist in financing these activities as well.
Motion Brenno, seconded Steinborn to authorize submittal a grant to the Transpiration Alternatives program per the items discussed of a matching amount not to exceed $150,000 with the Mayor and City Administrator authorized to execute the submittal.  Motion carried.

Discussion on status of the Henderson Fire District-Mayor Menne appointed himself, Braun and Geldner to the Commission effective January 3, 2017. Motion Brenno, seconded Steinborn to approve this appointment.  Motion carried.

Discussion on holding a joint Board meeting of the District justifications; Motion Brenno, seconded Steinborn to hold a joint meeting of Henderson Fire District members on Wednesday, February 22, 2017 at a time and site to be determined.  Motion carried.   

Motion Steinborn, seconded Tiegs to approve the following city bills; -motion carried.

BOND TRUST SERVICES 
$28,350.00


BRUCE GUSTOFSON
$45.00
BRUCE KELLY

$35.65

CCP INDUSTRIES

$141.63


CEMSTONE PRODUCTS
$123.10

CITY OF CLEVELAND
$1,679.35

CRAIG KOSSE

$16.02

DENZER'S VALLEY AG.
$68.57

ELITE WASTE DISPOSAL
$661.07

ENGAN ASSOCIATES
$2,544.44


EXCEL ENERGY

$4,339.61

FIRST STATE BANK

$3,741.20
FRONTIER COMM.

$510.87

GISH ELECTRIC, LLC
$2,940.26
HENDERSON AREA JOINT FD
$875.00
 
C. Edward Townsend

$69.00

I & S GROUP, INC.

$3,019.24

LEAGUE OF MINN CITIES
$480.00

MATHESON TRI GAS INC.
$20.52
MENARDS-MANKATO
$103.84
 
MINNESOTA IRON & METAL 
$50.00
MN DEPT OF HEALTH- WATER 
$664.00

MN DEPT OF LABOR AND 
$100.00

RIVER VALLEY PUC

$17,235.61

MN Valley Electric

$2,264.72
MORRIS ELECTRONICS
$320.00

NELSON & JONES, LTD.
$1,420.94
NORTH AMERICAN SAFETY INC.
$45.45

NORTHWEST NATURAL GAS
$76.31

GOHPER STATE ONE CALL
$8.10
RACO

$375.00

ROBERT J LAWRENCE
$11,231.68
SIBLEY COUNTY TREASURER
$4,868.32

TOM FRAUENDIENST
$175.00

TRUE VALUE

$315.87

VERIZON WIRELESS
$95.89
WAGARS RED OWL

$1,046.44

WM MUELLER AND SONS
$84.60

TRUSTWORTHY HARDWARE
$11.47
Motion Brenno, seconded Tiegs to approve the November monthly report.  Motion carried. 
Review of the joint CATV dissolution agreement; motion Steinborn, seconded Brenno to approve this agreement per the terms submitted.   Motion carried.
Motion Tiegs, seconded Braun to adopt Resolution 2016-09 approving the 2017 budget.  Motion carried.
Motion Brenno, seconded Steinborn to adopt Resolution 2016-10 approving the 2017 tax levy.  Motion carried.

Motion Steinborn, seconded Tiegs to adopt Resolution 2016-11 approving the 2017 fund transfers.  Motion carried

Motion Tiegs, seconded Braun to adopt Resolution 2016-12 approving the Henderson Fire Department Relief Association to conduct lawful gambling at 514 Main Street on February 4, 2017.  Motion carried

Motion Brenno, seconded Tiegs to approve the revised meeting schedule; motion carried.
Mayor Menne adjourned the meeting at 10:05 P.M.
   Respectfully Submitted
   Lon Berberich, City Clerk

